
March 31, 2023

The Honorable Kay Granger
Chair
House Committee on Appropriations
H-307 The Capitol
Washington, DC 20515

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro
Ranking Member
House Committee on Appropriations
H-307 The Capitol
Washington, DC 20515

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro:

I am requesting funding for the Westchester Clean Bus Procurement project in fiscal year 2024.
The entity to receive funding for this project is the County of Westchester, located at 148 Martine
Ave, White Plains NY 10601. The funding would be used to replace 95 buses that have reached
the end of their life with 95 electric and hybrid buses. The project is an appropriate use of
taxpayer funds because it will significantly increase fuel efficiency and reliability while reducing
pollution, improving the county’s bus system and ultimately saving taxpayer money. The project
has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by chapter 53 of
title 49 of the United States Code. I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and
neither does anyone in my immediate family.

Sincerely,

Jamaal Bowman, Ed.D.

Member of Congress


